Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 598 August 2019

Parish Council

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 12th July 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Martin Dodd, Dave Smith, Sally Wright and Marcus Oxendale.

Annual Meeting of the Council

At the meeting held on the 21st June Councillor Douglas Wooles was re-elected as Chairman and Councillor Penny Bean as Vice Chairman to serve for the year 2019/2020.

Planning Applications for consideration:-

19/00716/HOUSE Old School House, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a double garage with associated vehicular access.

Decision - No Objection.

19/00610/LBC Cornborough Hall, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use, conversion and alterations to outbuildings for form 1 no. two bedroom holiday let.

Decision – No Objection.

19/00753/HOUSE Foss House, Sheriff Hutton

Alterations to dwelling to include the erection of single storey side extension.

Decision - No Objection.

No new planning decisions or appeals received.

Dangerous Parking on Old Mill View

The Parish Council would like to stress the importance of parking considerately and not blocking driveways. There was recently an extremely serious incident on Old Mill View where an ambulance was delayed due to a car on the opposite side of the road to where another was parked making it impossible for the ambulance to pass. Next time it could be an emergency vehicle that is required at your property.

Overhanging Hedges

The Parish Council would again like to remind everyone that it is the resident's responsibility to cut back all overhanging hedges and trees around your property. This is vital to ensure that clear access to all footpaths is maintained.

Village Handy Man Required

The Parish Council are looking for someone who would be interested in being the village handyman on an adhoc basis? Tasks would include things like the clearing of moss from steps, fixing of noticeboards, clearing of vegetation etc. If you would be interested please get in touch with the Clerk.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 9th August 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Next Parish Council Meeting will be held at 5.30pm on Tuesday 6th August at Ghyll House. West Lilling.

Parish Council Clerk Vacancy.

Applications for this position are still open. Please contact The Chairman. Mrs Loynes. Ghyll House. West Lilling or The Clerk. Mrs Bailey. Rose Villa. West Lilling.

A.Bailey. Voluntary Parish Clerk

Sheriff Hutton History Group

June 25th - A **B**IG thank you to John Williamson for setting up a brilliant Quiztory session; we all enjoyed an evening of historical questions that really got the brain cells working. It showed us how much we know (or didn't know) about the country in which we live - all in good fun!! Great quizmaster, great questions.

Diary dates:

Tuesday September 24th 7.30pm Village Hall.

Guy Fawkes, the Gunpowder Plot and the Yorkshire Connection: Each year on November 5th we celebrate the failure of the Gunpowder plot with bonfires and fireworks, but what really happened? Come and join us as local author Tony Morgan enlightens us on Guy Fawkes' background, the history of the plot and the myriad of Yorkshire connections: this promises to be a 'firecracker' of a presentation. Members £2 Visitors £3 including refreshments

Saturday October 26th opening 12 noon to 4pm Village Hall: **History Fair** A gathering of voluntary Historical Societies from around Yorkshire. This is a great opportunity to meet volunteers who are working in a wide range of historical research / projects and offering information on many subjects. If you need advice researching family history, want to know what is happening in your area or looking for a particular publication or just interested in historical archives then this is the place to spend some time. Entrance £2 including refreshments.

Friday November 29th 7.30pm Village Hall: **Celebrating 50 years of our Village News** The monthly news that pops through your letter box is the result of the hard work of a fantastic of group volunteers who edit and deliver around the village to keep everyone in touch with what is happening in the village and the local area. This year they will be celebrating 50 years of this vital link to village events. Come and join us on a memory trail with Eric Hayhurst and Richard Haste through 50 years of our Village News Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 including refreshments.

The Scrumptious Tarts Are Back!

The St Leonard's tea room is back every Saturday and Sunday morning, and the Bank Holiday Monday, in August from 10.00 – 12.00 in Farlington village hall with teas, coffees and lovely cakes. If you came last year and enjoyed it, please come again. If you did not come last year, come and see what you missed. These are definitely dates and times for your diary in August.

Lammastide at Farlington ~ Sunday, August 18th

The Lammastide farming festival celebrates the start of the harvest. It was a church service for farming communities which largely died-out in the 1540's; the latter days of Henry VIII's reign. But, St Leonard's in Farlington is one of a number of churches in rural communities which has brought Lammas back into the church calendar. This year, the service will be on **Sunday, August 18**th **at 10.30am** and everyone is welcome to join us for this special occasion in the farming year and get to taste a Lammas Loaf. Besides the Lammas Loaf, there will be other light refreshments in the Churchyard after the service.

Village Ramble

The August ramble – which is on **Thursday August 29**th – is planned to be up on the North Yorkshire Moors and will be along the drovers road from Boltby Bank and lunch at High Paradise Farm Tearooms. It is a beautiful walk – why not join us. We will meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided.

Health Visitor Drop-in

There will be no Health Visitor session for August. The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday, September 5th.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on Fridays August 2nd, 16th and 30th.

Thank You

I would like to say a big "thank you" to everyone who sent me cards and 'get well' messages following my recent mishap outside the school. I really appreciate the kindness and care shown to me by the people of Sheriff Hutton.

Mary Brant

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists August 2019

Field Nats spent a pleasant day at Melbourne exploring the new swing bridge on the Pocklington canal. Plenty of butterflies, damsel and dragonflies to see, sadly they didn't but proved to be camera shy, not stopping to pose for photographs. A boat trip along the canal followed by a picnic completed the day.

Our next trip out is on **Sunday 4th August** meeting at 10.00am in the **Highwayman Pub car park**. Our destination is the **RSPB Blacktoft Sands Reserve near Goole**. The nearest postcode is DN14 8HR (Ousefleet). Please let Dave know either by email or on the number below if you are coming as it helps to sort out transport.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

On Wednesday 10th July we had our annual outing. This time we went to The Piece Hall at Halifax. What a fabulous day we had, the weather was kind to us so we were able to wander round this beautiful place. A Few of us did the conducted tour. It is worth a visit if you get a chance.

Our next meeting in the Village Hall on the 14th August is at 3pm and will be an afternoon tea. There will be scones with jam and cream or cheese scones with chutney.

Everyone is welcome to come along in the afternoon.

Many Thanks Barbara Grinham 01347878476

The Gardening Club

The Village Show is on Saturday, August 10th and we do hope as many people as possible will exhibit and come to view the products in the afternoon. If you have lost your entry form there are always some at the post office.

Tips for the month.

There nothing to beat the pleasure of growing your own fruit and vegetables, especially tomatoes. Regular watering and feeding are essential to end with good results. Follow the labels!! Control of whitefly and other aphids can be done with yellow sticky traps or by spraying. One can of course, use the finger and thumb method.

Complete your summer pruning of espalier and cordon fruit trees and when your summer fruiting raspberries are finished cut back all the old canes and tie in the new canes. Give the autumn fruiting varieties plenty of drinks to avoid dried up fruit.

Strawberry plants can be bought and planted towards the end of the month. Make sure your plants are healthy, virus free specimens. Plant them on a new site: (crop rotation will help).

Make sure that runner and French beans are well watered, particularly during very hot weather, courgettes, marrows and melons are also very heavy drinkers, so give them liquid feed every week.

Towards the end of the month is a good time to give beech and hornbeam hedges a good cut, this gives time for regrowth before cold weather.

Harvest herbs and lavender and look round the garden centres and catalogues for bulbs and corms so you don't miss the choice ones.

Harvest early potatoes, dry them well and store in breathable bags in a rodent free place. Also harvest onions, shallots and garlic during any dry spell and store similarly.

Continue to dead head roses and a range of herbaceous plants such as heleniums and French marigolds to encourage late flowers and a tidy appearance in your garden

Neighbourhood Watch (NHW)

To date this month, we have carried two one hour early morning sessions of Community Speedwatch (CSW), a total of 508 vehicles passed through (both directions) with three offenders over the allowed tolerance, two at 38 mph. If you have any speeding concerns, which I am sure you have, the only way forward is to complete a "95 Alive" Speed Concern Report, which can be downloaded from the North Yorkshire Police website, or I will be only too pleased to supply one if you get in touch.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator for NHW, Lead Resident for CSW (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet .com)

Message from the Jumblies -

It was great being able to have stalls outside at the June Jumble Sale. There were lots of other events happening locally and the number of buyers was a bit down but nevertheless those who came spent generously and we managed to raise £1,735 for the Chanticleer Singers. Once again thank you to everyone who supported us.

There were a few anxious moments early on the morning of our Annual Coffee Morning on 6th July, as a fine drizzle threatened to spoil the event, but by 8.30 the sun came out and it was business as usual and our supporters were able to sit either outside or inside to enjoy

the banter. Looking back in our records this was the 14th Summer Coffee Morning we have hosted and we have been blessed with good weather for all but one.

It was a lovely happy occasion and it was great to see many familiar faces and some new supporters too all enjoying the morning. Everyone was so generous buying raffle tickets, having a flutter on the tombola and benefitting from the bargains on the jewellery and cake stalls. Together we raised £750 **for Yorkshire Air Ambulance,** bringing our total raised to date this year to £12,435.

We are now enjoying our summer break and will resume our Jumble Sales on Saturday

7th September, when we will be raising money for Yorkshire Cancer Research, working with the Malton Support Group.

Please remember us if you are having a clear out. We are always very happy to receive your unwanted clothing, bric-a-brac, books etc.

We will also be having our Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning on Saturday

28th September so make a note in your diary and please keep saving your small change for our Famous Money Tree.

Your continuing support is so important to us.

Penny Bean – 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies -Turning Cast offs into Cash.

75th Anniversary of VE day Celebrations 2020

Countrywide communities are being encouraged to arrange celebrations and commemorations of the 75th Anniversary of VE Day in 1945, to be held over the May Bank Holiday weekend which next year has been moved to Friday 8th May.

Suggested events include street parties, concerts, exhibitions, church services etc.

We are looking to form a small group to co-ordinate events in Sheriff Hutton and would be delighted to hear from anyone who is interested in being part of the group as well as hearing from organisations within the village that are planning and event.

Our first meeting will be held in September so please contact us if you are interested in being part of the group.

Penny Bean on 878392 Neil Hodges on 878595

Steps in Life

As I write my bit for the Village News, the country is preparing to commemorate 50 years of the first landing on the moon. In 1969, American astronauts Neil Armstrong and Buzz Aldrin became the first humans ever to land on the moon. As he took his first step on the lunar surface, Armstrong famously said 'That's one small step for man, one giant leap for mankind'.

Those famous words made me think about our faith. We are all taking steps in our lives. Some are little steps as we go through daily routine; others are big steps when we have done something eventful or made a big decision or trusted God when everything around seems to be falling apart.

And we too will have taken steps that have helped others: when you have reached out to someone in need with encouragement, a listening ear or practical support. May we all keep up with those steps. It might only be little things, but they mean a lot. One small act of kindness is a giant help for someone else.

Elizabeth Cushion

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends –200 Club

June's draw prizes were £ $\overline{150}$ – 217, £100 - 102, £50 – 74, 104, 118, 182 and 251. £25 prizes were for June - 8, 87, 107, 128, 195 and July's were 71, 94, 101, 104 and 136.

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup

We have now said our farewells to the 'big' boys and girls who are moving up to the school in September with excitement. As we look towards starting the autumn term and with some healthy numbers on our books we would welcome anyone interested in working on the team as relief staff in order to cover sickness absence etc. Please get in touch on the number below if you would like to have a chat and find out more about what is required. We are also looking for new members to join the committee from July. If you would like specific information about how to get involved with our playgroup committee, please contact the Chairperson Lexi Phillips 07817 599471 or Angela 07717 799646.

Places are available in the Autumn term for 2, 3 and 4 year olds- both funded and unfunded places. Sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday between 9am – 3pm. Please get in touch on <a href="https://doi.org/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.com/10.2016/j.c

Glebe Conservation Area

Hopefully by the time this News is delivered, the grass will have been cut, ready for rowing up and eventual deposit at non-sensitive areas. We are fortunate and grateful to have John Eastlake as our mower man, at much less cost than the previous contractor. Work has also been done to cut the seed heads of invasive hogweed: many thanks to those who helped.

August is the month when the Friends of the Glebe renew their £10 annual subscription. At the current level of support we just about cover the cost of our annual insurance premium of almost £300. Ideally we would love more people to become Friends, thus providing us with a more secure income and supporter base. If you would like to learn more about the Glebe, which as well as being a scheduled monument, is also a designated site of Importance for Nature Conservation, please visit www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/the-glebe and to become a Friend please email simon.sweeney@york.ac.uk or phone 878562.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

League Reports. All teams are progressing well with their matches with the Men's, Mixed and York League Ladies teams in line for promotion. The Hovingham, Ladies team have completed their fixtures and although in the bottom half of the table have enjoyed close matches and the opportunity to play competitive tennis. Many thanks to Fiona for running the team.

Coaching. The Wednesday coaching sessions with Ben Orton have proved popular and have included match tactics; this is now being reflected in the team results. Many thanks to Melanie for organizing and running the sessions.

Wednesday morning Ladies sessions continue as usual.

Junior Tennis. The Junior section of the club has been well supported this year with good numbers for both coaching and club night.

Junior Competition. This was run as a round robin competition with 2 groups of 5 juniors. The top two from reach group played a semi-final and the winners then played in the final. The final had all the thrills of Wimbledon, with an umpire, ball boys and spectators. The tennis was excellent and the match was decided on the last game. Congratulations to the winner Kirsty Noble, and the runner up Joseph Brownbridge. The competition allowed the juniors to show how well they could play and how much they enjoyed their tennis. The Junior Trophy was presented to Kirsty by the Club Chairman, Neil Watson; Neil had presented the trophy to the club in 1995. He congratulated Kirsty and said how impressed he had been by the players and officials in the final and how much he had enjoyed watching it.

Congratulations to Kirsty for being the first girl to have her name on the trophy since it was presented 24 years ago.

Junior Coaching. Damian will be running coaching sessions in August. Please contact him for further details on damiangalloway@btinternet.com

Club Competitions will be in September, more information on the website or in next month's News. The lucky Club members who had Wimbledon tickets enjoyed watching some excellent tennis, including the Men's final. Wimbledon is an experience most fans can only dream of. If you want to go into the draw for Wimbledon tickets next year you need to register as a British Tennis Member with the LTA. Details on their website.

Details of the club from <u>josephinejohnson6@gmail.com</u> or visit the club website at <u>www.sheriffhuttontennisclub/clubspark/lta.org</u>

August 2019 church services and notices For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	4th	9.30am	Holy Communion	
	11th	10.00am	Morning Worship	
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion	
Farlington	11th	11.15am	Shortened Matins (BCP)	
	18 th	10.30am	Festival of Lammastide	
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	
Marton	4th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	
	18th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	

Notices for St. Helen's: Village Market on Sunday, 21st July

The Village News goes to press before the Village Market Café so we can't let you know in this edition how much we raised but thank you for your support and interest.

The Methodist Church

Welcome to August, a month when a lot of people, very young and old begin to relax after completing a period of time in their life's cycle of experience. We have been pleased to host the graduation of 20 children from Puddleducks nursery who are moving on in September to another level of education. So we wish everyone, who is winding down to rest before their next experience in life, a peaceful and happy month and renewed, a rewarding future. To find peace we open our church at 9.30 a.m on Wednesdays for 30 minutes of Prayer and Quiet Meditation.

Services on Sunday in August

4Th 10.30 a.m. Mr David Onyett 11th 10.30 a.m. An Own Arrangement 18th 10.30 a.m. Revd David Archer

25th 10.30 a.m. Revd Keith Albans (Communion)

Other Activity

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. Church open for Prayer and Quiet Meditation

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Lonely? Need to get out more? Want a new dimension in your life? Bowling in the fresh air and with relaxing recreation in interesting company? Could be one off your bucket list!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club has been providing all these in quality facilities for nearly 60 years – either social bowling or in competitive leagues. We have had some losses and some stunning wins in both Ladies Country and Ryedale Veterans

Leagues.

Some new players have been involved in our Internal Club Triples League on Monday afternoon sessions; old and new players are welcome to play or this is an opportunity for those who want to look around. Coaching and equipment available. Come down about 1.45 for a 2pm start

For enquiries email thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Report from the AGM; 11th June 2019

Current trustees:

Hilary Bainbridge, Philip David (treasurer), Gillian Fairbotham (secretary), Steve Page (chair), Claire Wesley and Martin Willan (minute secretary).

Treasurers Report

Audited accounts for year to 31st December 2018 were reported to the AGM and have been submitted to the Charity Commission.

Overall the revenue income and expenditure roughly balanced over the year, although the overall capital balance reduced from £52,041 at 1st January 2018 to £36,538 at 31st December 2018. This is still sufficient to cover our contingency fund requirements.

The exceptional capital expenditure during the year is due to three major capital refurbishment projects:

Toilet refurbishments £15,600

Car Park entrance resurfacing: £2,400

Servicing the main hall floor: £2,300

Fund raising and grants offset a proportion of these project costs.

A full set of 2018 accounts is available in the Village Hall, or on the website: https://www.sheriffhuttonvillagehall.co.uk/welcome/accounts/accounts-2018/

Chair's report (covering the period June 2018 - May 2019)

The Hall continues to be a thriving hub for village activities and is well used by a mix of regular hirers and for one-off events. I am particularly pleased that we are now attracting more organisations using the Hall for training events. This was something we set out to achieve a couple of years ago and was one of the reasons for getting wi-fi in the Hall.

The Trustees have completed much of the work to review and where necessary update policies and procedures.

We held a very useful meeting of regular hirers last September and we have been able to make four improvements that were suggested at that meeting:

- Buying six chairs with arms,
- Improving the lighting in the refreshments room,
- Developing the option of on-line payments.
- Creating a Village Hall Facebook page to enable hall users to promote events.

We intend to have a similar meeting later this year.

Hot water has been something of a theme for the year. We didn't have any hot water in the toilets in the foyer for some months following the refurbishment of those toilets in November/December. This was a result of putting new plumbing technology onto an older system and the two not working well together until we identified the problem and made some adjustments to the older pipework.

We are awaiting some additional tiling being put up under the hand driers in the refurbished toilets where the splashes are marking the paintwork, otherwise that project is completed. The gentlemen actors from Bad Apple Theatre Company, who have good reason to be connoisseurs of Village Halls around the country, where overheard being very complimentary about our toilet facilities!

You may have noticed the toilet twinning signs that have recently gone up. An anonymous hall supporter suggested the initiative and as well as funding the twinning, donated an equal amount to Village Hall funds. The twinning charity supplies toilets in parts of the world where they are needed.

One of the successes of the past year was the opportunity that arose to work with the Playing Field Trust, the Bowling Club, Cricket Club and Strensall Tigers Football Club to get the entrance to our car park and the roadway from our car park to the Cricket Club resurfaced. This both improved the facilities and strengthened our relationship with these neighbours.

The Village Market has been the most exciting new regular hire over the last year. We are delighted with the success of the first three markets and look forward to continuing to work with the Market Committee to develop what the market offers the Village.

Health & Safety

The Village Market raised some challenges with providing electrical power safely to stalls both inside and outside the Hall. We are grateful for the work Terry Johnson has done to ensure that the supplies we provide are compliant.

Last Autumn we brought a specialist firm in to undertake a Legionella Assessment of the Hall Facilities. We now have two members of the Hall Operations Committee trained and equipped to make regular checks of water temperatures and advise the Operations Group on compliance with Legionella safety requirements.

Village Hall Report continued

Future Plans

We continue to look for additional members for the Operations Group.

We hope to complete outstanding governance and compliance tasks by the end of 2019.

Our main refurbishment task for the coming year is the replacement of the work-surfaces in the kitchen and the bar, which are reaching the end of their life.

Fundraising

We are, once again, indebted to the work of the Friends of the Village Hall Group and Brian Shepherd and his volunteer collectors who administer the 200 Club. In the year to 31st December 2018 their combined efforts raised just over £4,000, which has been a major contribution towards the cost of refurbishing the toilets. We appreciate that all this money comes from people from the village and surrounding area who support the events put on by the Friends and who contribute to the 200 Club. Thank you for your continued support! Steve Page - July 2019

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

The improved weather has seen the 1st XI surge up the table with four wins in last five games. They are currently 4th in the League but only 13 points off the promotion places. The 2nd XI have continue to struggle but have seen an upturn in performance with a draw and win in last two games.

The results up to and including the 13th July and individual performances are listed below:

19th June (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won 5 wkts. Raskelf 99-6; Sheriff Hutton 100-5 (Geoff Schofield 51 not out) **22**nd **June**

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 8 wkts. York IV 47 all out (Dan Tuite 7-1 inc hat-trick); Sheriff Hutton 48-2 (Tom Bews 28 not out)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 4 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 88 all out (Josh Moate 39); Tadcaster Magnet II 92-6 **26**th **June (Pilmoor Evening League)**

Sheriff Hutton won by 55 runs. Sheriff Hutton 153-2 (Rich Reynolds 50 not out); Crayke 98 all out (Rik Ainley 4-22)

29th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 100 runs. Sheriff Hutton 220-3 (Tom Bews 77 not out, Geoff Schofield 28, Matt Maltby 61); Dringhouses 120 all out (Ian Bews 6-27)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 9 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 35 all out; Westow 37-1

3rd July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 8 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 57 all out (Geoff Schofield 22); Dringhouses 62-2 6th July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 10 wkts. Wetherby 49 all out (Khalid Shefta 5-10); Sheriff Hutton 50-0 (Dave Hull 24 not out)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI - Match Drawn. Heslington II 200-9 (Rik Ainley 3-44, Wayne Fawcett 3-42); Sheriff Hutton II 151-6 (Josh Moate 38, Rik Ainley 31, Dave Sowden 25)

13th July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 50 runs. Duncombe Park 179-4 (Ian Bews 3-41); Sheriff Hutton 129 all out (Tom Bews 31)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 1 wkt. Duncombe Park II 137 all out (Josh Moate 3-24, Wayne Fawcett 3-46); Sheriff Hutton II 143-9

All Y&DCL games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Bus Service CAS: Timetable - from July 8th 2019 (received too late for July's news)

York - Vangarde/Monks Cross - Sheriff Hutton - Castle Howard - Malton

Operator: Yorkshire Coastliner, Malton - 01653 692556

Malton Bus Station	-	0900	1125	1415	1620
Low Hutton	-	-	1132	1422	1627
High Hutton	-	-	1134	1424	1629
Welburn Crown & Cushion	-	0910	1142	1432	1637
Castle Howard Car Park (arrive)	-	-	1147	1437	1642
Castle Howard Car Park (depart)	-	-	1150	1440	1645
Bulmer St Martin's Field	-	0915	1156	1446	1651
Sheriff Hutton Church End	0743	0923	1203	1453	1658
West Lilling Goose Track Lane	0747	0926	1206	1456	1701
Flaxton Blacksmith's Arms	0754	0932	1212	1502	1707
Claxton	0759	0937	1217	1507	1712
Sand Hutton	0802	0940	1220	1510	1715
Hopgrove Toby Carvery	0810	0948	1228	1518	1723
Vangarde for John Lewis	-	0952	1232	1522	-
Monks Cross Poundland	-	0956	1236	1526	-
Elm Park	-	1001	1241	1531	-
York Stonebow	0822	1008	1248	1538	1735
York Station Avenue	0828	1014	1254	1544	1741
York Station Avenue		1100	1300	1550	1745
York Stonebow		1108	1308	1558	1755
Elm Park		1113	1313	1603	-
Vangarde for John Lewis		1117	1317	1607	1801
Monks Cross Poundland		1122	1322	1612	1806
Hopgrove Toby Carvery		1127	1327	1617	1811
Sand Hutton		1135	1335	1625	1819
Claxton		1138	1338	1628	1822
Flaxton Blacksmith's Arms		1143	1343	1633	1827
West Lilling Goose Track Lane		1149	1349	1639	1833
Sheriff Hutton Post Office		1152	1352	1642	1835
Bulmer St Martin's Field		1159	1359	1649	-
Castle Howard Car Park (arrive)		1205	1405	1655	-
Castle Howard Car Park (depart)		1210	1405	1705	-
Welburn Crown & Cushion		1215	-	1710	-
High Hutton		1221	-	-	-
Low Hutton		1223	-	-	-
Malton Bus Station		1235	1420	1725	-

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

We have been so lucky as the sun continues to shine on our monthly market. People come from near and far and, hopefully, it all looks set to continue.

Our musicians so far have been 'Malarkey' a folk/country band followed in July by Julie Keen on her space drums, our August musicians are yet to be confirmed. If any local musicians would like to perform do let us know and it can be arranged.

As the growing season reaches its peak, we are thrilled that the market can now offer an abundance of seasonal fruit and veg, much of it grown very locally. The selection of meat available now includes local beef, pork, poultry and game. With two local bread makers, we offer traditional and artisan bread whilst the delicious baking businesses really do excel themselves

CAFE UPDATE: Including June's £469 for the PTFA, but excluding July the total raised is £2238!

VOLUNTEERS: Our pool of volunteers is slowly expanding. It's fair to say that we have a great day and, even if you can only offer an hour of your time between 7.30am-2pm it really would be appreciated.

Finally, as the market has proven a success to date and the stallholders are keen to continue too, we are pleased to announce that the market will continue on the third Sunday of every month in 2020 from March-December.

To contact a member of the team: mail@shvm.co.uk Louise Chandler on 01347 878619 for cafe related queries please contact Meg Ashbridge on 07732008557

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park
Quality freshly prepared food
All events catered for
Weddings & Parties
delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants,
Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814



Ja 80 8

Puddleducks

Puddleducks Award Winning
Children's Nursery
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm
Purpose built, modern facilities
Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Fully Qualified, Professional Tear Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am
 Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

> Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

Pilates and Circuit Training

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

☎ 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 8.30 – 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel: 01347 878 222 jerryptech1958@aol.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

> Tel: 07800 634510 W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas Hatha Yoga Teacher



Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

2 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesvork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

		1				
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes and Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School	·	·	-

Additional Activities in August

- 10101111	- ta attorial / tott till o iii / ta guot				
Sat/Sun	3 rd /4 th	10.00 -12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington		
Sun	4 th	10.00	Field Nats field trip to RSPB Blacktoft Sands meet Highwayman car park		
Tues	6 th	5.30pm	West Lilling Parish Council meets at Ghyll House		
Fri	9 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall		
Sat/Sun	10 th /11 th	10.00 - 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington		
Mon	12 th	10.00 - 12.00	Knit and Natter in the Village Hall		
Wed	14 th	3.00pm	Ladies Group Cream Teas in the Village Hall		
Sat/Sun	17 th /18 th	10.00 - 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington		
Sun	18 th	10.30 - 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall		
Sat-	24 th /25 th	10.00 - 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington		
Mon	/26 th				
Thurs	29 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park		

Dates to Note

Sept	2 nd	10.00 – 12.00	12.00 Knit and Natter in the Village Hall	
	5 th	9.30 – 11.30	Health Visitor in the Village Hall	
	7 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Yorkshire Cancer Research	
	15 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
	24 th	7.30pm	History Group Gunpowder Plot and Yorkshire in the Village Hall	
	28 th		Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning at the Village Hall	
Oct	20 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
	26 th	1 – 4pm	History Group History Fair in the Village Hall	
Nov	17 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
	29 th	7.30pm	History Group 50 Years of Village News in the Village News	
Dec	13 th	7.30pm	Farlington Church Grand Christmas Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village	
			Hall	
	15 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> alternatively, call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)

Items for the September Village News should reach the Editors by no later than August 18th